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2nd October 2024 
 
To:   Members of the Administration & Finance Committee 
 
 Cllr R Flemming  Cllr R Mayne 
 Cllr A Hall   Cllr N Robinson 
 Cllr R Hoelmer (Vice-Chair) Cllr P Williams (Chair) 
 Cllr K Lynch 
   
Copy to all other members of the Council 
 
(other recipients for information) 
 
Dear Member 
 
There will be a meeting of the ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE COMMITTEE Millennium Hall, 
Britannia Road on MONDAY 7th OCTOBER at 6.30 pm and your attendance is required. 
 

 
The agenda is given overleaf. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 

Kirsty Jones 
 
Kirsty Jones 
Deputy Principal Officer  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Members of the public are very welcome to attend 

 
If you have any concerns about attending a physical meeting or require further information on safety 
measures in place, please do not hesitate to contact the Parish Office for clarification. 
 

Written representations on any items on the agenda are welcome. 
 

Comments can be emailed to info@burbageparishcouncil.gov.uk or put in the letterbox at Millennium 
Hall Mon-Fri 8.30am to 4.00pm and must be received by 9.00am on the day of the meeting. 
 

Use of mobile phones and other mobile devices 
 

To minimize disturbance to others attending the meeting, please switch off your phone or other mobile 
device or turn it onto silent or vibrate mode. 
 
       

AGENDA – 7th OCTOBER 2024 
 

1. To receive apologies for absence  
2. To receive Members declarations of interest 
3. To approve the minutes of the meeting held Monday 12th August 2024 (circulated) 
4. To address any matters arising 
5. Public questions & comments relating to items on the agenda 
6. To receive note of thanks from Burbage Gardening Club (circulated) 
7. To consider requests for free hall hire: (circulated) 

a) Burbage Parish Lands Charity 
b) Clare Naunton 
c) The Pierce Perspective 

8. To consider Cuttlefish app for Parish Councils (circulated) 
9. To receive reports from sub-committees, working parties and task & finish groups       

(a) Budget Sub-Committee – no meeting  
(b) Remembrance Working Party –25th September 2024 (circulated) 
(c)  Millennium Hall Development Working Party – no meeting  
(d) Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Task & Finish Group – no meeting 

       10.        To note financial statements and budget reports 
a) Accounts paid (circulated) 
b) Summary of receipts & payments (circulated) 
c) Bank reconciliation with bank statements (circulated) 

       11.       To confirm date and time of next meeting  
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MINUTES OF THE  
ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD MONDAY 12th AUGUST 2024 
6.30PM 

BURBAGE MILLENNIUM HALL 

Present: Cllrs Mr R Flemming, Mrs A Hall, Mr R Hoelmer, Mr K Lynch, Mr R 
Mayne, Mr N Robinson, Mr Williams (Chair) 

In attendance: J Perry (Principal Officer & Responsible Financial Officer) 
K Jones (Deputy Principal Officer) 

These minutes are subject to approval at the next meeting of this Committee 

31. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies had been received.

32. TO RECEIVE MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were made at this time.

33. MINUTES OF THE ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 15th

JULY 2024

The minutes of the Administration & Finance Committee meeting held on Monday 15th July
2024 had been circulated to all Members and were considered. Proposed by Cllr Mr
Hoelmer, seconded by Cllr Mr Lynch, and by show of hands, it was

RESOLVED - that the minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2024 be approved and
signed by the Chairman. 

34. MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

35. PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

There were no members of the public present.

36. TO CONSIDER REQUIREMENTS FOR MPLC LICENCE FOR MILLENNIUM HALL

Details regarding the MPLC licence had been circulated to all Members and were
considered. Following discussion, proposed by Cllr Mr Lynch, seconded by Cllr Mr Flemming,
and by show of hands, it was

Item 3
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RESOLVED – to approve the purchase of MPLC licence and TV licence with the timing of 

the purchases being deferred under delegated decision by the 
Principal/Deputy Principal Officer once a specific need is identified. 

  
 

37. TO CONSIDER A RESPONSE TO HBBC STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES CONSULTATION 
 
Members considered a consultation request from HBBC on their Statement of Principles 
under the Gambling Act 2005. Cllr Mr Williams confirmed that there was only one 
amendment to the Statement of Principles and that this did not impact Burbage. Proposed 
by Cllr Mr Williams, seconded by Cllr Mr Flemming, and by show of hands, it was  
 
RESOLVED - not to comment on the consultation.  
 

38. TO CONSIDER A RECOMMENDATION FROM THE ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 
 
Members considered a request from the Environment Committee.  Proposed by Cllr Mr 
Williams, seconded by Cllr Mr Mayne, and by show of hands, it was  
 
RESOLVED - that a virement of £3000 be made from New Projects to new MVAS reserve 

to facilitate the purchase of a solar powered VAS sign, with a 10% 
contingency delegated to the Responsible Financial Officer in case of price 
increases since quotation obtained.  

 
 

39. REPORTS FROM SUB-COMMITTEES, WORKING PARTIES AND TASK & FINISH GROUPS 
 
39.1 Budget Sub-Committee 
 

No meeting of the Budget Sub-Committee had taken place. 
  
39.2 Remembrance Working Party  
 
 No meeting of the Remembrance Working Party had taken place.  
 
39.3 Millennium Hall Development Working Party  
 
 No meeting of the Millennium Hall Development Working Party had taken place. 
 
39.4 Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Task & Finish Group 
 

No meeting of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Task & Finish Group had taken place.   
 
40. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND BUDGET REPORTS  

 
The following reports had been circulated to all Members:  

 
• A list of accounts paid  
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• A summary of receipts and payments  
• Bank reconciliation with bank statements  
• Budgetary overspend report  

 
Bank balance at 31st July 2024: 
Current Account: £3,622.64 
Deposit Account: £714,192.86 
32 Day Notice Account: £408,399.85 
 
Members noted the budget overspend as reported. Members raised no questions and noted 
the information contained in the documents, which were visibly inspected and signed by the 
Chairman. 
 

41. TO CONFIRM DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING 
 

Next meeting confirmed as Monday 7th October 2024 at 6.30pm  
 
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 6.44pm.  

 

 
     

 
     

 





Dear Gill 

Please may we book the Millennium Hall, and Kitchen again for Burbage Parish Lands Charity 
Meet and Greet of Newly Appointed Trustees on Tuesday the 15th October 24 from 6.45pm to 
9pm. If this is available would you please approach the Parish if they will be happy to allow us 
free use of the Hall again for the evening.  

Back ground to our request - As you may know our long standing Chair and Secretary - Ray 
Linforth and Graham Davis - are standing down after giving 20 years service to the Charity. We 
are delighted to have recruited two new Trustees from a very strong field of volunteers , which 
we feel is reflective of the strong community commitment to our village . Not only do we want to 
welcome our new trustees we wish to acknowledge and celebrate Graham and Rays 
contribution and efforts to strengthen the Charity and form bonds in the community.  

If any Councillers or Parish Council staff would like to join us on the evening they are very 
welcome. Please let me know for catering refreshment purposes. Thank you for your kind 
assistance. 

Item 7a



FAO Admin and Finance Committee 

Hello,  

I would be grateful if you could consider my request to use the Millenium Hall free of charge on 
Sunday 24th November between 1.30pm – 5pm.  

As a group of mums, we normally look for a venue to make Christmas Wreaths, we charge a fee that 
covers the cost of the materials, and all other monies goes to a good cause.  

This year, given the heartbreaking news about Mr Webb, such a much-loved teacher, all monies 
raised will be donated to Mr Webbs fundraising campaign.    

Many thanks,  

Clare Naunton 

Item 7b



Hi Jill,  

Thank you for your quick response, and I hope you're doing well. 

I just wanted to confirm that the date is correct: Saturday, 30th November. If the main hall is 
available from 2:00pm to 11:00pm, that would be ideal for our Christmas Wreath Making 
Workshop, which will raise funds for The Pierce Perspective and engage the community in a fun, 
creative event.  

Regarding the request for the hall to be free of charge, yes, this is something we would like to 
request as it will help us maximise the fundraising impact for the charity. Could this be 
considered at the next Admin and Finance Committee meeting on 7th October, please?  

I've attached the completed booking form, and we would like to use the kitchen facilities as 
well.  

Thank you so much for your support, and I look forward to hearing from you after the meeting. 

Kindest regards,  

Andy 

Item 7c



Item 8 



REMEMBRANCE WORKING PARTY 

2pm Wednesday 25th September 2024 
Millennium Hall, Burbage 

Present: Cllrs Mr P Williams, Mr S Attenborough, Mr R Hoelmer, Mr N Robinson, Mr D Leslie 
(Royal British Legion), Mr K Coates (Royal British Legion), Father Andrew Hall (arrived late), Ms J 
Perry (Principal Officer), Ms K Jones (Deputy Principal Officer), A Harrison (Estates Officer) 

1. TO ELECT A CHAIR

The group proposed Cllr Mr Williams continue as chair. There being no other
nominations, Cllr Williams accepted the role as Chair for the group.

2. TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

Apologies were noted from Cllr Mr Flemming and Mrs Crabtree (Burbage Heritage
Group).

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Mr Williams, Mr Leslie, Mr Coates and the Estates Officer declared membership of
the Royal British Legion.

4. TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the 25th January 2024 were accepted as a true record of the meeting.

5. VE DAY 80TH ANNIVERSARY – 8TH MAY 2025

The Deputy Principal Officer provided Members with the official guidance received
regarding commemorating the 80th anniversary of VE Day in 2025. Following discussion,
it was agreed that a beacon lighting would take place on Thursday 8th May, with a street
party to be held on Sunday 11th May 2025. It was agreed that the last street party held on
Grove Road had been a great success and that this location would be used again.
Further details to be discussed at a meeting early in 2025.

RECOMMENDATION – To make a recommendation to the Budget Working Party for an
increase in the Remembrance budget to cover costs associated with VE Day 80 beacon
lighting and street party.

The Estates Officer left the meeting during this item. 

Father Andrew Hall arrived during this item.  

Item 9b



6. REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 2024 
 
First Aid Cover 
The Deputy Principal Officer advised Members that St John Ambulance had confirmed 
they would be providing their services for the Remembrance Event free of charge as a 
gesture of goodwill. Members were very appreciative of this gesture.  
 
Piper 
 
Mr Coates confirmed that the piper was booked and that his fee this year would be 
£300. It was requested that the piper invoice the Parish Council directly.  
 
Parade Marshall 
 
The meeting asked if Mr Leslie would again act as Parade Marshall, and Mr Leslie kindly 
accepted the invitation. 
 
Site Marshall 
 
Mr Leslie and Mr Coates confirmed that the Royal British Legion would be providing a 
site marshall.  
 
Parade 
 
Discussion was had around whether the choir should continue to walk with the parade 
or to go directly to the war memorial. Father Andrew suggested that it would better for 
them to go directly to the war memorial and sing a few hymns there. Members agreed 
with this suggestion. Father Andrew to inform the choir of this change.  
 
The order of the parade and order of wreath laying is to be as last year. Deputy Principal 
Officer will inform all attendees of the order for the parade and wreath laying ahead of 
the event.  
 
Cllr Mr Williams reminded members that a new name has been added to the War 
Memorial in 2024 and suggested that it would be appropriate to have an unveiling of the 
name. It was suggested to check with Sgt Smith’s daughter to ensure she is happy with 
this and whether she would be able to perform the unveiling. Cllr Mr Williams advised 
that he believed the Heritage Group had the velvet cover from the last unveiling and he 
would check the availability of this.  
 
The Deputy Principal Officer confirmed that Royal Spa Brass and the cornet player were 
booked to attend, and that 100 crosses had been ordered.  As Mrs Whitworth was not at 
the meeting, Deputy Principal Officer to check if she is happy to label the crosses as 
previously. 
 
Members discussed concerns raised about the time taken for the laying of the wreathes 
and crosses. Father Andrew requested that the band be asked to play for some of the 
time as it was a long time for the piper to play last year. Cllr Mr Williams suggested 



reading out the names of the WWII fallen during this time, including their regiment, and 
all agreed that this would be a good addition, with names to go in the Order of Service 
booklet. Mr Coates and Mr Leslie agreed to ask John Osborne to liaise with the cadet 
services to see if they would be prepared to read out the names.  Cllr Mr Williams to 
check the video from last year to look at the timings for this section, and coordinate with 
Father Andrew and Mr Leslie. 
 
 
The Estates Officer returned to the meeting at this point. 
 
 
Mr Coates confirmed that Ben was able to video again, and that he was contacting the 
owners of Tong Lodge to check that the location was available again this year.  
 
The Estates Officer advised the group that he was intending to start setting up earlier 
this year as, with so much to do on the morning, timings were a bit tight last year.  
 
The Deputy Principal Officer requested Father Andrew advise as soon as possible which 
hymns he would be including so that this could be relayed to Royal Spa Brass.  
 
Schools Event 
 
Father Andrew confirmed the Schools Remembrance Event will take place on Friday 8th 
November in Pughes Paddock. Mr Leslie confirmed the RBL standard would attend, and 
the Deputy Principal Officer confirmed the cornet player had been requested to attend.  
 
 
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 3pm. 
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